1


MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, January 7, 2008 at 7:40 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Michael Giordano Jr.





Douglas M. Singleterry





Jenny Uptegrove





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President


ABSENT:


Council Members:
Robert E. Hitchcock (excused)





Frank Righetti (excused)


Also Present:

Janice G. Allen, Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Gloria Pflueger, Borough Clerk


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. Giordano.


Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces both at home and abroad.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2007.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on December 27, 2007 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


PUBLIC COMMENT:  


Frank D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, said that the Borough had paid an excessive amount for the house at 18 Lincoln Place, and added that it was time for the Borough to economize.  He took issue with the 4% across the board increase provided to the exempt employees.


NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Parking of Boats – F.S.S.  The Council President discussed the draft ordinance, saying that boats had been parked in the street for varying lengths of time.  According to the police, nothing was on the books dealing with the extended parking of boats.  Council indicated its support for the ordinance.

2. 
Sewer Usage Rates – J.G.A.  Mr. Hollod referenced details provided as to rates in force in neighboring communities.  Increased PARSA rates which are, in turn, further elevated by fees from the Middlesex County Utilities Authority, are making an impact on the Borough budget.   The Borough last raised rates two years ago.  Research confirmed that North Plainfield sewer rates are amongst the lowest in the region; plus, some communities use differing billing formulas.  He described maintenance efforts on the town’s sanitary sewer lines with an aim to minimize the infiltration of rainwater on the system which is reflected in higher billing from PARSA.  The Administrator further advised that $75,000.00 was received from the County Community Development Block Grant program for a project at West End Avenue and Greenbrook Road which will be under construction during the spring of this year.  


Mr. Singleterry asked if PARSA had provided explanation for their increase.  Mr. Hollod advised that PARSA had explained it in writing, as being part of their billing from the Middlesex County Utilities Authority.  Increased fees from the county authority were the result of a major trunk line failure necessitating rebuilding.   Mr. Hollod advised that more precise figures on the rates and their increases would shortly be forthcoming.  


OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Tax Exemption Ordinance – D.M.S.  Mr. Singleterry explained that this would expand the duration of tax exemptions granted for improvements made to properties in the Borough.  Currently, there is a three-year abatement on such properties.   State statutes allow five years, and this would authorize the longer abatement in town.  Those currently on a three-year abatement would be positioned to enjoy the full five-year abatement.  He said that he was satisfied with the draft ordinance now in hand.  Council indicated its agreement.


PUBLIC COMMENT:


Frank D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, asked about the apparent lack of meetings of the Parking Authority in 2007 and called for it to be investigated by the governing body.  

Motion to adjourn by Mr. Giordano, seconded by Mr. Singleterry and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:53 p.m.
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